
Appendix 5:  Cloverdale Citrus Fair 
 

Building the Cloverdale Citrus Fair Pavilion was one of Dave Davini’s main 
accomplishments in life.  He was very proud of his efforts to expand the Fair after World 
War II, to secure State of California financing for the Fair, and finally to build the new 
Pavilion in 1950-51.  The City of Cloverdale gained a multi-purpose facility that has 
served as the home of many civic events including the Fair.  The new pavilion even 
provided classroom space before Washington Elementary School was completed.  The 
author of this book, David Davini, Jr., attended sixth grade in the pavilion. 
 

A. “New Home for Citrus Fair in 1951 is Foreseen,” February 12, 1950- Press 
Democrat.   

B. Resolution to Purchase Property for New Pavilion, February 6, 1948.  The 
Cloverdale Chamber of Commerce serving as the Fair Board passed a 
resolution to purchase six acres, the present site of the Cloverdale Citrus Fair, 
from Mrs. E. Seghesio for $14,000. 

C. Chamber of Commerce Resolution to Improve Old Pavilion Property for Sale, 
August 25, 1949.  This resolution makes possible the development of the old 
Cloverdale Citrus Fair property on Cloverdale Blvd. (was then called West 
Street).  The old Citrus Fair building had to be sold in order to finance the 
building of the new pavilion. 

D. Map of Old Pavilion Property.  The map of the city block containing the old 
Citrus Fair Pavilion shows the owners of property at the time of development 
of the new pavilion concept in 1948.  Dave Davini developed the Lee Shelford 
property and the Old Pavilion property with the cooperation and financing of 
Arthur Jarvis, a family friend from Alameda, California. 

E. Meeting of Assembly Committee on Fairs and Expositions, April 24-25, 1950.  
Dave Davini became a member of the Western Fairs Association and 
represented Cloverdale Citrus Fair at many meetings statewide.  On April 24 
and 25, 1950, he represented Cloverdale at a meeting of the Assembly Interim 
Committee on Fairs and Expositions.  This committee helped provide financing 
for the building of the New Pavilion. 

F. Page 1 from Payroll Checkbook for Citrus Fair Main Building, pay periods June 
26, 1950 through January 13, 1951.  Checkbook contains record of pay for all 
who worked on the building.  Payroll checkbook donated to Cloverdale 
Historical Society Museum. 

G. Excerpts from 49th Citrus Fair Program, 1951.  This Cloverdale Citrus Fair 
Program is from the first year in the New Pavilion. 

H. Audit Report, Department of Finance.  This audit report contains facts and 
figures related to the construction of the New Pavilion and the first year of 
operation in the new facility. 

I. “Theme of Gold Features Coronation of the Queen,” February 21, 1952 – 
Cloverdale Reveille. 

 
 
 



 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 





































































 
 















 
 

 


